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SynchroPrint Ltd. 

Phone: 01606 42808 

BULLETIN TEAM  
      Jenny Bowman 891431 jenny@fagitta.plus.com 
    Anna Lee   892352 annalee1@btinternet.com 

Your local Legal 500 solicitors 

Established for over 23 years, Northwich-based Susan Howarth & Co. Solicitors         
specialises in Family Law, Child Care, Commercial & Residential Property, and Wills & 
Probate (incl. Care of the Elderly). 

A Lexcel-accredited practice, we’re hugely proud to be ranked in Chambers & Partners 
and recommended as a Leading Firm in the Legal 500 Directory, with Susan also        
recognised as a Leading Individual. 

We offer all new Family Law clients a FREE 30-minute consultation. 

Address: 41 Chesterway, Northwich, Cheshire,          
CW9 5JE 

Tel: 01606 48777                                                      

Website: www.susanhowarthsolicitors.co.uk  

Your local printer 

DIARY DATES FOR DECEMBER—JANUARY 
Church Services and events are listed on pages14 -15 

Wednesday 1st December, Parish Hall, 7.30pm.  WI meeting 

Thursday 2nd December, deadline for objections to incinerator expansion 

Thursday 16th December, Hayhurst Arms, 12.30pm.  Ladies’ Christmas lunch 

Tuesday 21st December, St. Mary & All Saints Church, 7.30pm.  Equali Ladies’ Choir 

Friday 31st December, Parish Hall, 8.00pm.  New Year’s Eve party 

Wednesday 5th January, Parish Hall, 7.30pm. WI meeting 

Monday 10th January, Parish Hall, 7.00pm.  Parish Council meeting 

Tuesday 11th January, Lych Gate (meet).  WI ramblers (walk) 

Tuesday 11th January, Parish Hall, 7.30pm. Garden Club ‘New Year, New Start’ party 

 

Ladies’ Christmas lunch 

December’s Ladies’ Lunch will take place at 12.30pm on 

Thursday 16th, at The Hayhurst Arms.  Please let me know if 

you’d like to join us as I shall be booking a table and will 

need deposits from those who plan to come. 

Hazel Forwood (01606 891908). 

  

 

http://www.susanhowarthsolicitors.co.uk/
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GARDEN CLUB 
All is going well for the Garden Club and members and guests are returning to enjoy 
entertainment and company once again. 

The last speakers were Martin and Jill Fish (pictured) 
from North Yorkshire,  who showed us their           
winter  garden and the produce that they grow and 
cook, with wonderful slides.  Many new recipes and 
advice about the use of hardy vegetables made us all 
go home and start cooking. I made a super winter 
soup, which lasted us for three lunches!  The      
speakers were thanked admirably by Brenda Yates. 

Tickets for our 'New Year, New Start ' party on Tuesday 11th January were sold to 
members. If you missed this, please check with Jane Fairclough, Parm Place, High 
Street, 01606 891131, as to availability.  This year the numbers are limited and we are 
having a caterer, but please bring your own drinks. It promises to be a good night. 

The next important meeting is the AGM on Tuesday 8th February, when your sub will 
be due.  We have a number of people on our waiting list, so please tell us if you are not 
re-joining the club for any reason so that we can go ahead with inviting people on the 
waiting list to join. If you are unable to attend, but want to join, please let us know. 

The AGM will be followed with a presentation by Dave Brotton on the subject of local 
wild life,  illustrated with excellent photography.  All the speakers have been booked 
for 2022, and we hope we will have a wonderful year once again. 

Happy Christmas to you all, and a healthy, exciting new year ahead.  Please contact me 
for further details about anything. 

Jean Davies   01606 892383 / 07899 937683  mrsjeandavies@gmail.com 

Dog Walking 

If you’re located in the Great Budworth 
area and are looking for a 
local caring dog walker,  I 
am available for daily 
walks, toilet/feeding and 
general care and attention 
visits.  For your dog’s    
individual requirements/

needs, please give me a call.   

Emma: tel 01606 891 229;              
07704 074 979 

 

Right at Home Mid Cheshire             
of 

your own home                                                       
If you or a loved one are looking for high-
quality care, companionship or support 
for complex conditions, contact Right at 

Home Mid Cheshire for more information. 

Contact us: 01606 537400 

www.rightathomeuk.co.uk/midcheshire 
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Bespoke Joinery  
We design, manufacture  

and install in Cheshire 
storage solutions,  
built-in shelves,  

cupboards, kitchens, desks 
Visit our website for more                     

details: 
www.woodworkinteriors.co.uk  

or phone  
Richard on  

01565 722 504. 
 

CHURCH NEWS    (cont’d) 

Village Voices for Christmas:  If you wish to join the choir for the Carol Services at Arley 
(12th) and Great Budworth (19th), please contact Jack Steel at Jacksteel140@me.com 

Ian Chesworth will be leading the choir as usual.  Rehearsals will be                                 
on Friday evenings 6.30pm – 7.30pm starting 3rd December in church. 

Everyone is welcome to any of the services. 

Finance Appeal for St. Mary And All Saints: The Vicar and PCC would like to thank   all 
who have so far donated to the ongoing finance appeal. It is so very much appreciated. 

 The New Year’s Eve party  
will go ahead but with a new format. 

As usual it will be held in the decorated Parish Hall,        
starting at 8pm with pre-dinner drinks included. 

A professionally cooked 3 course meal of dressed salmon, 
roast rib of beef, with all the ‘goes-withs’ 

and a choice of desserts.  
At a cost of £35 per person, bring your own wine. 
Numbers will be limited so please book early with  

Lesley on 891354 or Hazel on 891908 

mailto:mrsjeandavies@gmail.com
http://www.rightathomeuk.co.uk/
http://www.woodworkinteriors.co.uk/
mailto:Jacksteel140@me.com
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December:

Wednesday 1
st 10.30am Holy Communion followed by coffee

Thursday 2
nd   7.30pm Compline / Celtic Evening Prayer

Sunday 5
th   8.00am Holy Communion

10.30am All Age Worship – Toy Service

Thursday 9
th 7.30pm Compline

Sunday12th 10.30am Matins

6.30pm Nine lessons and Carols at Arley Chapel  

Thursday 16th                 10.00am  Cransley School Carol Service

5.30pm  Great Budworth & Antrobus School joint Carol Service

                              7.30pm  Compline

Sunday 19th  8.00am Holy Communion

10.30am Parish Communion

4.00pm Nine lessons and Carols at Great Budworth

Tuesday 21st            7.30pm  Equali Ladies' Choir with Acceler8 Brass Band

Thursday 23rd           7.30pm  Compline

Friday 24th 4.00pm Crib and Christingle Service

11.30pm  Midnight Mass

Christmas Day   8.00am Holy Communion

                           10.30am Family Communion

Sunday 26th 10.30am  Parish Communion

January:

Sunday 2nd         8.00am  Holy Communion

  10.30am  All Age Worship for Ephiphany

Wednesday 5th             10.30am  Holy Communion followed by coffee

Thursday 6th 7.30pm  Celtic Evening Prayer

Sunday 9
th        10.30am  Plough Service

Sunday16th              8.00am  Holy Communion

10.30am  Parish Communion 

                             6.30pm  Evensong at Arley

Sunday23
rd                   10.30am  Parish Communion

Sunday30th 8.00am  Holy Communion

                            10.30am  Parish Communion

C H U R C H  N E W S  
Services for December and January 
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Bate Heath Rose Nurseries 

Aston-by-Budworth 

Tel: 01565 733286 
Superb range of roses always available. 
Wide range of rhododendrons, azaleas, 
conifers, acers, clematis & many more 

shrubs & climbing plants of exceptional 
quality and at realistic prices. 

Urgent Call for Action to Stop Incinerator  Expansion 

M ichael Gove, Secretary of State, now has an application on his desk asking for an 
increase in the annual amount of waste to be burnt at the Incinerator at 

Lostock from 600,000 tonnes to 
728,000 tonnes. 

The Incinerator, an energy-from-waste 
(EfW) plant, is under construction after 
being granted permission by the      
Government in 2012, against strong 
local opposition.  

If permission is granted for the          
increased waste, it would see a huge 
increase in daily HGV journeys from 
262 to 434 on the narrow, single lane, 
Griffiths Road, Lostock, alongside newly built housing.  

In addition, the application asks for extended opening hours, previously agreed to be 
7am to 7pm, to 7am to 11pm.  

This expansion would inevitably increase pollution. The stack will be 300 ft high (ie. just 
10ft lower than Big Ben), plus plume, and is due south of Great Budworth, so will     
certainly feature on our skyline. 

Our local MPs, Esther McVey and Mike Amesbury, along with local Councillors on 
Cheshire West & Chester, are calling on the community to back their campaign to stop 
the increases which have now been applied for. 

All comments or objections must be received no later than Thursday 2nd December 

by email to beiseip@beis.gov.uk  with the title: ‘Lostock Sustainable Energy Plant 

- Section 36 Consent Variation Application’. Please DO email your objection! 

Artist’s impression of the proposed incinerator plant 
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T he November meeting is always the Annual General 
Meeting, when we recap on the events of the year and 
look at the finances to see how healthy the funds are. 

It has been a peculiar year, as the first six months we had 
Zoom meetings, when we could have speakers from any-
where in the country without the need to travel to Great  
Budworth. We grasped the opportunity and with Sue Ritchie’s 

help we all learned a new skill called ‘Zooming’.  We are now braving it back to proper 
meetings with the reopening of our Parish Hall and it is good to be back.  

We closed the AGM with a supper of cottage pie or fish pie, followed by delicious    
desserts and a glass of wine.  A fun quiz followed, which was just the right balance - 
not too difficult, but not too easy either!!  It was a splendid evening and enjoyed by all.  
The supper was a ‘thank you’ to members for all their support and help during the past 
two years. 

The WI no longer owns Denman College, which offered the opportunity to learn new 
skills, but they have Zoom classes, which enables us to learn new  arts and crafts. 

Our last meeting for 2021 is on Wednesday 1st December when Graham Stirrup will be 
our speaker and his subject is ‘Life in the 1950s’.  Graham  lives in Wigan and had a 
career in industry, but in the last few years he has been a very popular  speaker on 
cruise ships as well as WIs and other clubs. 

As the Bulletin takes us into the new year, the first meeting of 2022  on the 5th January 
in the Parish Hall is a talk by Stephen Neary and  the title of his book and  talk is ‘From 
Monk to Elvis’.  Stephen has written two books; the second is ‘The Nearly Man’.  He 
has had 25 jobs so that appears to be why he is the ‘nearly’ man.   

Please note that subscriptions are not due until April for 2022, so the new programmes 
will be available then.  

June Wilkinson 01606 891534 

WI Book Club 
This month members of the book club are reading  ‘A Single Thread’ 
by Tracy Chevalier. 

WI Ramblers  

The ramblers walked to Peover Hall 
(pictured) from the Grassland Garden 
centre on Free Green Lane, Lower 
Peover on their November. The group are out again in 
December for the final walk of 2021 and again on Tues-
day 11th January 2022. 
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Gutter cleaning  

Mike Adseal 07889 574220 
Carl Howard  07732 755658 / 01606 44126 

House Sitting & Dog Walking  
Bobby (Buddycare) 07970 840797 

Iron work 
Chris Wright 07779 722661 

Joiners 
Derek Briggs (Pickmere) 07941 107339 
Robert Graham (Master joiner) 07985 128724  
Greg Molyneux 07947 405140 
Jonny Rathbone (windows and doors) 07708 855856 

Taxis 
Alan Agnew (Smart Cars) 07812 199897 or 01606 44674 
Star Travel (Lostock Graham) 07961 927956 

Mole Catcher 
Tony APB pest control 07788 614763 

Oil fired central heating 
Elaine, Leon Kubiak 07775 077300. 

Painter and Decorators 
Darren Bailey 07702 266715 
Andrew Harris (07964 532584). 
Dean & Parry 07801 061369. 
Tony Martin +44 7971 225917 
Nick Wilkinson +44 7713 516173 

Plasterers 
James Collins (Cheshire Wall Design) 07721 757378 
Chris Wright 07919 281734 or 01606 891630 

Plumbers 
Graham Gregory 07875 195931/01606 891400. 
Steve (Ace Heating)  07792 290414 

Sofa cleaning  
Fabric friend 07444 299082 

Thatcher 
Peter Brugge 07860 869481 

TV / Satellite engineer 
Digital in Cheshire  01606 786866 

Window cleaners 
Carl Howard  07732 755658 / 01606 44126 
Paul Jenkins 07759 360 443 
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WHATSAPP RECOMMENDATIONS 

Like most WhatsApp groups, our village WhatsApp community has become a forum for those 
seeking advice and recommended tradespeople, and others responding to those requests.  

Thanks to these recommendations, many WhatsApp members now have address books full of 
useful numbers.  It seemed only natural, then, to share these with Bulletin readers.   

 
Bathroom Fitters  

Mike at MK Bathrooms 07581 740738 
Boiler & Gas Fitters 

Paul Stevens 077301 69260 
Steve at Ace Heating 07792 290414 

Builders 
Gordon Brown 01606 853430 

Chimney sweeps 
Batnall 01625 861535 mob: 07841 704338 
Steve 07951 132064 

Cleaning  
Ali (Sweeping Beauty) 07706 244129 

Clothing Alterations 
Chic clothing 0161 615 5567 

Curtain maker 
Anne Sigsworth (Lymm) -01925 754446 / 07905 513362 (Also cushions) 

Dishwasher and washing Machines 
Cerys at A B electrics 07976 767926 
Phil, PJC domestics - Anderton) 07715 515889  01606 531144 

Dog Boarding  
PaddyPaws (Hilltop Farm) 01606 891536 or 07719 576128 

Dog grooming 
Jackie (Scruffy to Fluffy - Lostock) 07932 588905.  
“Soloyal” Joanne Such in Middlewich 833533. 

Dog Walker 
Emma Johnson 07704 074979 

Electrician 
Chris Bevan 07859 911702 
Gavin at GSH 07525 759550 
Sam Parsons 07855 463659 

Florist 
Maggie at Maggie’s Flowers 07970 927161 or 01565 77262 

Gardeners 
Craig Flossy +44 7960 243320 
Neil Jones +44 7977 105380 
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NJ Garden Maintenance 
Neil Jones, local gardener with an 
established Great Budworth and 
surrounding area clientele, now 
available for all types of garden 

work, from regular grass cutting to 
hedge maintenance and one-off gar-
den tidy ups. Licensed to remove all 

your garden waste. 

Friendly and reliable service, now   
taking bookings for this season. 

Large or small, give us a call. 

01606 350793 or 07977 105380 

SHELDONS 
Whitehouse Dairy 

Your Local Dairyman & 
Newsagent 

 We sell other local goods: eggs, 
potatoes, fruit and veg 

 We operate a ‘milkwatch’ scheme, 
keeping our eyes & ears open in 
the early hours 

         Tel: 01565 634509  

       
www.sheldonsonline.co.uk 

Save the date! 

THE BIG BOYS’ BREAKFAST  
after Covid forced cancellation in 2021 will be back on 

Sunday 6th February 2022 

9.00am—12.30pm (last orders) 

More details  

in February’s Bulletin 

          Equali Ladies’ Choir and the championship  Acceler8 Band               
present a 

CHRISTMAS CAROL CONCERT 
A fabulous, festive evening for all to enjoy! 

TUESDAY 21st DECEMBER 

@7.30PM 

TICKETS: £8 (Children FOC) 

St. Mary & All Saints Church, Great Budworth 

For tickets call 07854 011805 

Donations from the evening to St. Luke’s Cheshire Hospice 
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SMART CARS 

Corporate & 

Alan Agnew 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 

                    
or  

CW9 6NG 

PROPOSED ONE-WAY SYSTEM ON BUDWORTH LANE  

T his idea originated in Comberbach and was    
discussed at the Great Budworth Parish Council 

meeting on 1st November, although unfortunately 
time constraints meant that the discussion was not as 
detailed and wide-ranging as might have been hoped.  
Councillors had carefully considered the responses 
received from affected residents, who were able to 
cite first-hand experiences of the problems they have 
encountered.  Unfortunately, although the PC has 
repeatedly raised the issue of safety at the junction of 
the A559 with Budworth Lane, ultimate responsibility 
for decision making lies with CW&C, whose response 
has always been negative, claiming that nothing can 
be done until five incidents of personal injury occur (a 
proposition that the PC will not accept).  The PC will continue to lobby, in particular, as 
follows: 

1. Sending consultation responses to the new Director of Highways and Area Officers 
at CW&C. 

2. Organising a petition from local residents, pressing for action.   

3. Arranging a meeting with CW&C Highways, with local residents to be invited to 
attend and put their case.   

If there is no satisfactory outcome from these approaches, the PC will consider making 
a formal complaint to CW&C. 
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Start your Christmas by making your own door wreath in the barn at 
Guide Post Farm, Aston by Budworth.  Or you could try a door saw, 

holly ball, table decorations or garland.  Come and have a go!  

Mince pies and mulled wine will be served to help you along !  

Starting 1st December to the 11th December in small groups of 
eight,  there’s a choice of three daily sessions:-  

9:30- 12midday ;   1:30pm - 4pm ;  6:30- 9pm  

Cost: £40 including wreath frame and greenery. 

Ring Maggie to book your place 07970 927 161 or 01565 777262 

Maggie Earl 

(continued from previous page) 

Street on the basis, they say, of the number of objections that were received. The   
parish clerk said she would look into whether there is any scope for appeal and     
whether or not safety issues were considered when the decision was made. 

Parish Hall and Parish Field Agreement 

Work is still in hand to transfer assets to the new charity and deal with related adminis-
trative matters.  A working party to tackle the improvements to the surface of the field 
is to be convened. 

Bowling Green and Tennis Club Agreement 

The Parish Council agreed that there should be a joint lease for the Bowling and Tennis 
Clubs and that it should be for a term of 25 years, subject to appropriate conditions.   

Queen’s Jubilee 

A meeting was to be held on 15th November in the Parish Hall to discuss ideas for   
celebrating the Queen’s Platinum Jubilee. 

The full minutes of the meeting are available on the Great 
Budworth website (https://greatbudworth.com/
documents). 

Meetings of the Parish Council take place in the Parish 
Hall, Smithy Lane.  The next meeting of the Parish Council 
will take place on Monday 10th January 2022.  All are   
welcome to attend. 

The Parish Council wishes all residents a very happy 
Christmas and a healthy 2022. 
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T he Parish Council met on Monday 1st November and 
the following main items were discussed. 

Highways 

CW&C Cllr. Gibbon reported that a new Director of High-
ways had been appointed and there was also to be a new 
head of highways, whose remit will include flooding.  She 
added that there had been a three-day concentrated effort 
to address highway maintenance issues in Marbury Ward 
(which includes Great Budworth). 

Parish Councillors urged that more needed to be done on this.  Once again, they      
expressed disappointment with the negative responses received from CW&C Highways 
whenever concerns were raised and solutions suggested and urged a more forward-
looking and comprehensive planned programme of works to deal with the many issues 
highlighted by the Parish Council.  

Refuse & recycling collection 

Cllr. Gibbon reported that new bins will be issued to all households after Christmas: 
existing recycling boxes and large garden and rubbish bins will be replaced by four 
large bins, with a charge being made for the emptying of green bins.  The recycling 
boxes will no longer be used.  Parish Councillors expressed concerns about the storage 
required for all of these bins and the impact on the environment, as well as the        
difficulties of wheeling bins over uneven ground. 

Planning 

Cllr. Gibbon also reported that there remains a backlog of undecided planning          
applications, with some 680 which have not yet been allocated to planning officers. 
Some are being referred to an outside organisation for initial processing to try and 
speed things up. Proposals have also been put forward for Urban Village Phase 2 at 
Winnington. This includes 1500 houses, but there was no mention of the bridge or the 
necessary extra infrastructure, such as schools etc., to support the size of develop-
ment. She added that there was also an application for a new sodium HCO3 manu-
facturing plant at Winnington Lane, which includes a 56.5 meter high structure. 

Lower Pump House 

The results of the routine analysis of water samples taken from the lower pump house 
recently had been received and the results were satisfactory. 

Proposed one-way system on Budworth Lane 

This is covered in a separate item on page 6. 

Proposed Introduction of Double Yellow Lines on High Street 

CW&C have decided not to proceed with introducing double yellow lines on High  

(Continued on next page) 
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Maggie’s flowers 
A full florist service for all occasions 

on your doorstep.  

Fresh flowers a speciality.  Some  

varieties grown on the farm—cut 

fresh to order. Please ring or email—

maggie@maggieearl.co.uk  

07970 927 161 or  

01565 777262 

Cheshire Kindling  

High quality, FSC-certified, kindling 
for log burners, fire pits, BBQ's          

& stoves. 

£8 per 13kg bag, delivered to your 
door. 

Please ring Sam on 07712 279524.  
Alternatively, order and pay on the 

website. 

www.cheshirekindling.co.uk  

espite the challenging circumstances, the Greek Symposium proved a great 
success.  It was a village event with a friendly warm atmosphere, a buzz of 
conversation and much movement of tables and socialising.  The food was 

traditionally Greek, expertly prepared, generally said to be delicious and in  
ample quantities.  A fine selection of Meze, with main courses of stifado,  
moussaka, lemon chicken and souvlaki cooked on the barbecue by Keith      
Brudenell, who was braving the cold.  While ouzo and retsina was available, it 
was not drunk in great quantity, 
unlike the Greek beer and wine. 

Freddie, who was awarded his 
Big Boys’ Apron prior to the 
symposium, successfully sold 
raffle tickets for amazing prizes. 

There was an entertaining ar-
chery competition, an oppor-
tunity to stick one to Cyclops, 
and ongoing Greek music. 

After all expenses, the event raised fractionally over £900 for local causes.  The 
money has been allocated to the Parish Hall refurbishment, the Budworth   
Bulletin, the Friends of the School and the Christmas celebrations of the       
village.  

Thank you to everybody who joined in the fun and to the Big Boys who       
managed the event with such success. 

http://www.cheshirekindling.co.uk/
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 G E O R G E  &  D R A G O N  G O L F  S O C I E T Y 

T he Society brought the 2021 season to a close with a welcome return to the 
George & Dragon for the Annual Dinner and Trophy Evening.  Seventeen members 

were joined by our guest of honour, Nid Peters, to reflect on a successful season and 
recognise our winning golfers.  Following a moving tribute to the late Keiran Peters 
from Nid and short speech from me, Nid  presented each of our competition winners 
with a gleaming trophy and a keepsake replica. 

Rather fittingly, Mr President, Jeremy Lawton, walked 
off with the President’s Shield, while Chris Brennan 
(pictured, left, with Nid) accepted the Knockout Cup on 
behalf of the winner, Peter Pearce.  Bryan Higgins   
became the winner of the inaugural Nid Peters Stable-
ford Cup, kindly donated by Nid, for the best single 
round during the year and also deservedly took home 
the magnificent Keiran Peters Trophy for winning the 
order of merit.  Bryan is pictured below, holding his 
trophy aloft, with me (Andy Heath) to the left, Nid and 
Jeremy Lawton (on the right).  There followed a three-
course dinner before the stragglers retired to the bar! 

Thank you to Ben Colman and the Committee for their support this year, and congratu-
lations to our incoming captain, Steve Cartwright.  Have a great year, Steve, and I hope 
you enjoy it as much as I have. 

As always, I’d encourage anyone 
interested in golf to join us on our 
travels and look forward to seeing 
everyone in the new season.   Feel 
free to get in contact with Ben    
Colman on 07305 076091 
or benccolman@gmail.com 

Andy Heath 
2021 Captain 

Paul and Ruth Parker send their best wishes 

for Christmas and the New Year to all their 

friends and neighbours.  
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SCHOOL NEWS 

T he children came back to school following the half term break with enthusiasm 
and have been working hard, producing some wonderful work across the schools, 

driven by some beautiful picture books: ‘I’m Going to Eat This Ant’, ‘The Owl Who Was 
Afraid of the Dark’, ‘Stone Age Boy’ and ‘The Lost Happy Endings’. 

Being part of a diverse UK community means that it is important to respect and under-
stand different faiths and cultures. We have been exploring the differences between 
how Hindus and Sikhs celebrate Diwali – a festival of light symbolising good over evil, 
which is celebrated at this time of year. We learned about the story of Rama and Sita 
from the Hindu faith and how the Sikh community celebrates the release from prison 
of Guru Har Gobind. 

Remembrance Day enabled the children to stop and reflect about the soldiers who 
served our country in the two World Wars and subsequent conflicts during the two-
minutes’ silence.  

Our PCSOs came into school to talk to the children about online safety and how to  
enjoy bonfire night safely. It was so lovely to make connections with our community 
police officers and hope they will come into school again soon. 

Just before half term the children were offered free entry tickets to the Harry Potter 
Forbidden Forest event at Arley Hall.  Many families accepted the opportunity to visit, 
which became the main topic of conversation across the school.  We are incredibly 
grateful for this generous offer.  

November proved to be a remarkably busy month. We launched Anti-Bullying Week by 
holding an ‘Odd Socks Day’ where we recognise that everyone is unique and we cele-
brate each other’s differences. This year’s theme is ‘One Kind Word’ and our learning 
has focussed on how one kind word can make a huge difference to how someone feels. 

Another worthy charity that we support at this time of year is Children in Need. The 
children are invited to come to school dressed in spots or yellow clothing and raise 
money in the process. 

We are looking forward to an equally busy December as we count down to Christmas: 
Elf Day, and Elf Dash, Christmas Jumper Day, Christmas pantomime, Reception and Key 
stage 1 nativity and the Federation Key Stage 2 Carol service, not forgetting Christmas 
parties and, if we’re good, a visit from Father Christmas too! 

A big ‘thank you’ to the Big Boys for their 

very kind donation to the Bulletin, following 

their successful Big Fat Greek Symposium ! 

mailto:benccolman@gmail.com

